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Welford Scout Group

Everyone at Welford Scout Group would like to thank all Explorers, Scouts, Cubs, Beavers and parents, for their
f\Of‘ support during the last year. We are happy to say, that from Friday 16th April we will be starting face to face
O meetings again, they will be outdoors and socially distanced.

Explorers, Scouts and Cubs have good numbers, but lots of our Beavers have moved up to Cubs, so we do have space for
children aged between 6 and 8 if they would like to become part of the Scouting movement.

Our meeting times at the moment are Fridays for Beavers, Cubs and Scouts. Sunday for Explorers.
Beavers: 5.00—5.45 Cubs 6.00—7.15 Scouts 7.30—8.45 Explorers 7.00—8.30
If you would like more information please contact Christine O’Reilly on 07921 841085

Help Needed
Welford Scout Group are looking for volunteers to help on a regular basis with Cubs and Beavers. If you are interested
becoming part of the group please contact me. Christine O’Reilly 07921 841085
Hhoclliekadlubs ssason h(jazbeen disrupted by Q\ELFORO Coming Soon ...
the Lockdown | ut e tmaé‘:g,etto get . - - Hopefully on Sunday 23rd May
hope to finish the season with games in April "B The BIG BREAKFAST and
P & P S WALK FOR CHARLIE

and May, HocKe .

_ o Keep an eye out for more details!
Therefore we’re starting up Training for all age groups:-

e Juniors up to Yr6 - Sunday mornings 10-11am at Naseby

Sports Court The tennis courts are open once more!
e Juniors up to Yr 8 and U16 beginners - Monday Evenings To become a member please hand your

6:30 to 7:30pm at North Kilworth All Weather @ membership money to the Reads at 42
e Juniors Yr 9 and older plus Adults - Monday Evenings the Leys.

7:30 to 8:30pm at North Kilworth All Weather We are keeping the fees the same as last year, £20
Further next season we are looking to form a Men's Team family, £10 per person and £5 for concessions!
to play regularly on Saturdays in the Midlands Regional We will be changing the code to the tennis courts
Leagues, more detail to follow but please contact me if on the 1st April, so prompt payment would be
interested in playing. appreciated.
Our hope in the future is to run a ladies team as well should The Tennis Club have costs that have to be met
we get enough players, as well as our current Mixed, from the membership fees, primarily insurance.
Badgers Under 16s (Mixed) and Junior Teams. We try to keep these as low as possible.

If interested in playing please do not hesitate to contact

) ) For further information please contact
me. Anthony Raisbury - Club Chair and Head Coach

Nick or Theresa Read on 01858 575977

You can also read the Bugle online at: https://www.welfordvillage.org.uk/

EMERGENCY NUMBERS
POLICE: 101 or 999 STREET DOCTOR: 0300 126 1000, (select option 4

‘Copy’ and advertisements for the next Bugle should be sent to: welfordbugle@outlook.com
Or directly to Sheila Scullion, 32 Wakefield Drive, Tel: 575784, Andrew Parsons, 2 Northampton Rd, 571258
John Nicholas, 25 High Street, Tel; 575422 Susie Bevin, West End Farm, Tel: 575226
TO ARRIVE NO LATER THAN THE ‘COPY’ DEADLINE MENTIONED ABOVE

Advertisements and Donations handled by Andrew Parsons, 2 Northampton Rd, 571258, welfordbugle@outlook.com



https://www.welfordvillage.org.uk/

Notes from Welford Parish Council

. It has become very apparent in the last few
weeks that careless dog owners are not
clearing up after their dog. This has been
particularly noticeable on the Playing Field
where children play and along some of the
village footpaths. The famers have also made
us aware of dog fouling in the fields along
public footpaths which leads to disease among
farm animals. Dog faeces can cause serious
diseases in sheep through the contamination
of food and water. Dog waste on grazing land
can pass worms and parasites to sheep.
Another disease, neosporosis in cattle, is
spread through eggs in dog mess and it is a
major cause of abortions in herds., so it is
vital that dog owners pick up their dogs'
droppings when walking pets on farm land.

. The bus service will have an updated
timetable from the 19™ April with some
journeys to and from Northampton through
Brixworth. The timetable will be available on
the village website

. The Electric Vehicle charge point should be
installed opposite the church in West Street in
the next few weeks.

. The Parish Council have formally adopted the
street lighting on the Phase 1 Millers Lock and
have notified Northamptonshire County
Council of this; the Parish Council have also
informed the County Council that we have no
objection to adoption of the roads

Ian Kelly, Clerk to the Parish Council

JOSEPH
MORRIS

South Kilworth
Tel:- 01858 575210

HICH CLASS FAMILY
BUTCHER. FREEZER
SPECIALIST AND
CATERING SUPPLIEDRS

All meat locally fed and
prepared in our own
sympathetically run abattoir.
Visit our website at:-
www.joseph-morris.co.uk

CATERING - COOK & COLLECT
PRESERVES - TEAPARTIES

TEL.DEBBIE: 01858 571104
WWW.GREENSCK.CO.UK

Donations
The Bugle is dependent upon the kind generosity of its donors
and advertisers to cover the costs of producing the Bugle. In
order to make best use of the donations received we
recognise them here. The editorial committee would like to
thank the following people for their donations to help keep the
Bugle bugling:

e V Jackson o A Bridgstock < G Pitcher
e F Flores o E Campbell o T Eames
« AWing e L Bourton o A Bott

e V Perkins « B&S Sneath

o T Cutt e I&S Elmes

« M&D Wright « E Bond
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Welford Mixed Hockey
Club are a small, friendly
hockey club that are
always looking for new
members.

We train on a Wednesday
evening and a Sunday morning
and you can start playing from
the age of 5 upwards. All you
need are shin pads, a gum
shield and plenty of
enthusiasm! Please see the
back page of the Bugle for
more details or call Ant on
575678 or Jules on 575635.




FINANCIAL &
MORTGAGE ADVICE

| OFFER A FREE INITIAL MEETING TO
SEE IF I CAN HELP WITH;

NEW MORTGAGES OR A REMORTGAGE
EQUITY RELEASE & LIFETIME MO RTGA GES
PENSIONS (INCLUDING SHARING ORDERS)
LIFE, CRITICAL ILLNESS AND INCO ME
PROTECION INSURANCE

INVESTMENTS INCLUDING ISAs

Tom McCullagh

Tel —-01858575121

Mob — 07880 963016

tom@ tommccullaghfinancialservices.co.uk

‘ ‘ Positive Solutions is a trading
sas style of Quilter Financial Planning
positive

Solutions Limited, w hichis
individual authorised and regulated by the

Financial Conduct Authority.

www.tommccullaghfinancialservices.co.uk

Thank you to everyone who completed one of the wildlife diaries.
We're compiling a list of all the species you recorded in your
gardens and on your walks. We'll publish the results soon.

Thanks Welford Parish Council who funded the project as part of
the Neighbourhood Plan. Meanwhile, in the first of a series on
wildlife that you can see in Welford, here's a real success story.

| ELFORD |
I Y V¥/SARAGE 1
I NORTHAMPTON ROAD |
I Tel: 01858 575396

Opening Hours

|

| Monday-Friday  7.30am-7-00pm
I Saturday 8.30am-6.00pm
I Sunday 9.30am-5.00pm

|

1

|

1

- 1
| PETROL, DIESEL, PARAFFIN, CALOR GAS |
1 Servicing, M.O.T. and repairs |
Undertaken 1

|

1

1

1

|

| LICENCED AIR CONDITIONING
SERVICE AVAILABLE

] MOTOR ACCESSORIES + PRE-PACKED
CoAL AND COKE

|

I Eggs + Milk + Potatoes and

1 General Groceries

I CONFECTIONERY + SOFT DRINKS 1
I Sandwiches and Pasties I
I CAR SALES I
=

KELVIN BROAD

PLUMBING HEATING
ELECTRICAL

24 hr Emergency Service

FREE ESTIMATES
All Work Guaranteed
References available

3 Newlands Road
Welford

Welford 575683

Red Kite (Milvus milvus)

Watching a red kite soaring and circling in the skies over Welford is
such a delight. They are unmistakable with their distinctive forked
tail, mewing cries and huge wingspan.

If you take six pages of The Bugle and lay them lengthways end to
end, that's the distance from wingtip to wingtip of a typical kite (1.8
metres, nearly six feet). Yet kites only weigh around a kilo, less than
one of those mallards that you see paddling along the canal. A red
kite will live, on average for four years.

It is only very recently that the red kite has become such a common
sight for us. In the 1930s, they were almost extinct in the British Isles.
Just two pairs were nesting in Mid Wales. Persecution by humans by
poisoning or shooting and egg collection was also a major reason for
their decline.

A small and dedicated band of conservationists ensured that by 1967
there were 20 breeding pairs and by 1992, 80. Since then, the red
kite has been the major success story for the countryside.

It is estimated that the British Isles will eventually host a population of
50,000 pairs - more than double the current world population. |
suspect that those we see over Welford are descended from 11 birds
released at Rockingham in 1995.

Like buzzards which are similar but don't have that elegant tail, they
swoop down to eat carrion but they will take small live mammals,
birds and even earthworms.

Historically, red kites were associated with towns and cities. Superb
scavengers that they are, they helped to keep the medieval streets
clean. William Shakespeare makes several references to them.

One of the characters in The Winters Tale, warns that ‘when the kite
builds (its nest) look to lesser linen’. This means keep an eye

out for your underwear on the washing line. Given the
chance, kites will steal your pants to decorate their nests
which are very untidy structures, often built on top of
an old crow’s nest.

There’s so much more to this bird than | have
written about here, so take a look on the
internet, and make a point of looking
up and admiring these magnificent
birds whenever you are out and about.

WILDLIFE

SURVEY
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SATURDAY 10TH JULY

2.00 - 4.50PM

/
Sf THE MANOR HOUSE, WEST STREET
BY KIND INVITATION OF JOHN & CHRISTINE O'REILLY

. ADMISSION: ADULTS - £1 | CHILDREN - FREE
| @] 3 There will be the usual array of stalls and games,
‘\  Including a raffle and tombola, as well as performances
,:/ ;ﬁ" by Lutterworth Town Band. Tea, coffee and delicious
\(fﬁf‘ cakes will be available from the fabulous refreshments
3 ) tent and there will also be a separate stall serving Pimm's.
Y
-0 - . . .
’/ If anyone is interested in running a stall/activity, please contact
[ ,. ® Bob Finch:
\ V / 07733 326700 | 01858 575179 | Rfinch205@btinternet.com
\:\‘\; \\
Stonebridge House
I Bal.l.v lones Back Lane
Shearshy
Leics LE17 6PN

Tel: 0116 247 8077
Mobile: 07831 474700

@ Electrical Contractor

Welford Pocket Park

Spring is Sprung!; The Grass is
Riz!  wonder where the birdies
is! ...

... probably down at the
Pocket Park, all nicely
decorated with crocheted
flowers.

But, as | started, Spring is
Sprung! ... that means time to
start work on keeping the
Pocket Park tidy. As ever
volunteers are needed, so if
you can spare some time on
any of the following dates, we
would love to see you; there's
plenty to be done. The only
stuff you'll need is enough
working limbs and a willing
attitude (and the ability not to
swear too loud as the nettles
get you). Any simple tools you
may have, feel free to give
them a day out as well.

Wed 31 March, 10:00 to 12:00
Wed 7 April, 10:00 to 12:00
Sun 11 April, 10:00 to 12:00

Please come and lend a

hand. You do NOT need to
know anything about
gardening, we have experts in
the group who can advise.

+ No+}0’2rf:eo Essfzf:; s Reasonable prices PM
+ All work guaranteed
EASTER CHURCH SERVICES —_—
After a very strange and challenging year we are hopefully now beginning to see a positive § h;'\lﬁﬁ

The Easter Day Services are:

6.30am
9.30am

6.00pm

can be found in the Parish Magazine and benefice website.

and slightly more relaxed future. To that end it is pleasing to announce that Easter Day will
see the resumption of services in church that can include a live congregation, albeit with
limited numbers based on individuals or households maintaining social distancing.

Dawn Eucharist At Haselbech
Services at, Sibbertoft, Marston Trussell and Naseby

10.00am Virtual Streamed Service of Holy Communion at Clipston
Holy Communion at Welford

Following Easter, it is planned for services to resume to the pattern adopted before the last lockdown with a
10.00am Virtual Service and 6.00pm evening services alternating between Clipston and Welford. Full details
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WELFORD PRE-SCHOOL PRESENTS...

©  Spring Street Marbet

®

1pm to 5pm

D @

Saturday 22nd May

MAPS AND RAFFLE TICKETS WILL BE ON SALE
OUTSIDE THE SCHOOL FROM 1PM

MY

Come along and browse stalls all over the
village, selling goods both old and new.

It costs £5 to have your stall featured on the map.

L5
®

Welford Pre-school.

®

ALL ATTENDEES MUST FOLLOW GOVERNMENT GUIDANCE REGARDING SOCIAL DISTANCING @

THOUGHT then IDEA

First came the THOUGHT as | was walking my dog — all my better
thoughts come then. We were in another lockdown and | was thinking
about the families dealing with home schooling whilst working from
home as well as running that home. Especially the mums.

Then came the IDEA. Some of these very same mums had organised the
Christmas Shoe Box Appeal and gave some 80+ boxes and bags to the
residents of Welford. Wouldn’t it be nice to give them something?

So, a germ of an idea grew and after talking to my family to ask what
might be a nice treat for said mumes, | got, “A bottle of Prosecco and a
facemask”. Great idea. Sounding Jane out, our enthusiasm grew, and we
were soon off the ground. We needed to fund this idea and so we
started asking people if they would be willing to sponsor a bag and so it
grew and grew until we were able to put more than the Prosecco and
facemask into 60+ pamper bags and deliver them in time for Mothering
Sunday. If you know of anyone with primary school age children who did
not receive a bag, please get in touch (Sue 575422 or Jane 575549) and
we can put that right.

So, a huge thank you to all the very generous Welford residents who
willingly sponsored the bags — and boy did they come up trumps. Jane
and | were so humbled by the generosity of our community and | have a
lump in my throat typing this now! Thank you to the deliverers, those
who answered my address questions, and those who encouraged us to
do it.

We raised more than enough money and the residue will be donated to
Niamh Bland who is raising money for the WSSES library refurbishment
and restock once | know we have covered everyone. | hope you feel this
is a fitting use for the remaining cash. Welford is truly an amazingly
generous and community-spirited village. So, THANK YOU once more.
Sue Nicholas

If you would like to host a stall, please email:
Niamhbland1985@gmail.com by 1st May.

&

All profits from map and raffle ticket sales will be
used to purchase new outdoor equipment for

D

Good Neighbours

Jane & Sue would like to wish all
our ‘Good Neighbours’ a very
Happy Easter. Last time we saw
you was December. We are very
hopeful we will be able to meet up
for our ‘Coffee Morning’ in May,
although not on our usual date as
the village hall can’t open until
May 17" at the earliest. More
details will be in May’s Parish
magazine.

IS5, Kiworth Springs

Oben to the Public
Golf Course, Driving Range, Tuition
Bar & Restaurant - Open All Day
Event & Conference Facilities
01858 575 082

admin@kilworthsprings.co.uk
www.kilworthsprings.co.uk |-}




Nature Notes

Gradually the countryside is greening over. If
you look closely at the Hawthorne hedges
some have fat round buds about to burst and
others already have tender bright green
leaves. The lilac has quite a lot of leaf, the
sycamore buds are gently swelling, and any
day the whole countryside will boast that fresh
green that thrills us for a few glorious weeks
each spring. Some blossom is appearing too,
and the camellias are putting on their
spectacular spring show. The daffodils have
been nodding cheerfully for some weeks, and
grape hyacinths and tulips are making an
appearance. On a sunny day the world looks
inviting and full of promise.

The greenhouse is showing promise too, with
trays of seeds germinating almost as we
watch. Shepherding the plants is a daily
delight, with more broad beans and the
potatoes | planted in pots showing more
leaves all the time. | have 7 large pots this
year and we do enjoy stealing a march by
eating really earl new potatoes. We're already
relishing Purple Sprouting Broccoli and new
seasons Rhubarb.

Our fields are empty at the moment as we wait
for ewes and lambs to come back from their
winter quarters. The grass needed a rest to
give it a chance for a spring flush. If the lawn
is anything to go by there will be plenty of
growth. I've mown the lawn twice already.
There are lots of early lambs to admire if you
walk down Hall Lane or through the nearby
fields on the footpaths. They are skipping
about and look plenty strong enough to
withstand the colder, wetter days that come
with the Blackthorn Winter.

Rubbish, or litter, continues to plague the
verges. More people are joining in the clean
up campaign , which is really encouraging, but
the fly tipping is getting worse. Along the A14
and main roads the trees are festooned with
plastic. As the leaves appear this is disguised
for the summer, but it degenerates and
pollutes unseen if no-one collects it, and it is
too dangerous a job for amateurs like me.

All most of us can do is to keep our own patch
clear, and enjoy the softening growth that is
magically transforming our corner of
Northamptonshire.

Susie Bevin

SPRINGFIELDS LOCAL VILLAGE SHOP,
POST OFFICE & NEWSAGENTS

High Street, Welford
Groceries, Dairy, Fresh Meat,
Fruit & Veg, Wines & Spirits,

National Lottery,
Fresh Bread Daily
Tel 575666
SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL STORE

PLEASE CONTACT THOMAS
I ‘ FOR A NO OBLIGATION FREE QUOTE:
07525064220

twlandpservices@outlook.com
www.twlandpservices.com

LANDSCAPE &
PROPERTY SERVICES

Offering a wide range of Hard and Soft Landscaping
Fencing & Repairs - Garden Maintenance & Clearance
Tree & Hedge Pruning - Turfing
Driveway Installation & Maintenance
Patio Installation & Maintenance - Decking
Timber Cabin. Shed. Stable and Garage Builds
Ponds & Water Features - Concrete Bases

Household Repairs & Maintenance
JJ's Kiddycare

e 'OUTSTANDING Ofsted grading

¢ Funded pre-school sessions for 2,3 & 4 year olds
¢ Full day care for 0-5 years
¢ Situated on a farm site between South Kilworth and Welford

e After school clubs (4-14 years)
Ofsted
Outstanding

e Holiday Clubs during all Leics and Northants hols
m;ﬁs-kiddyca'e.co.d(. Tel. 01858 575642
oy Fe
Fower farm near Guisborough, Northants

jjs-kiddycare.co.uk
« Bouguets and bunches

e Arrange your own buckets and seasona
flower subscriptions
«  Farm gate events — opening dates are on
our website
& “Ready to Wear” and “DIY" weddings

www.flowerandfarmer.com
info@flowerandfarmer.com | 07977 329550




Jobs for the Garden - April

April is the perfect month to start waking your garden up, sowing seeds,
lifting, dividing and planting. It is also the right time to incorporate slow
release fertilisers such as well rotted manure, chicken manure pellets or
homemade compost into your borders and around your established shrubs
and fruit trees. Giving your greenhouse a good scrub at the start of the
season will kill off any pests and diseases that may have been lingering
over winter, while scrubbing the windows allows more light in for your new
seedlings. As the weather starts to warm up weed seeds start to germinate,
picking them out now and mulching your borders will save time and effort
later on. Here is a condensed list of ideas for your garden this April:

Seeds

e Sow annuals directly where they are to flower, try marigolds, cornflowers
or poppies

e Sow sunflowers indoors for summer flowers.

e Start your very own herb garden by sowing basil, coriander and parsley.

Flowers

e Plant dahlias in pots or directly into the ground.

e Look after your roses, they will be hungry after winter so mulch their
roots with a slow release fertiliser. Snip off any dead wood and tie in
climbing roses.

e Lift and divide congested summer flowering perennial plants to improve
their vigour and create new plants for your garden or neighbours.

¢ Deadhead daffodils, hyacinths and narcissus, allowing the leaves to die
back naturally. This helps the bulbs make more food and come back
stronger next year.

e Trim heather flowers back to stop the plants getting leggy over summer.

Vegetables

e Support emerging beans and peas by pushing in canes or twiggy sticks
around them.

e Thin out March sown seedlings such as carrots, beetroot and
spinach. Continue successional sowing of salad leaves.

e Continue to plant first earlies & second earlies to get a good potato
supply over summer.

e Sow tomatoes under cover, or plant out plug plants. Tumbling varieties
are great for hanging baskets.

e Sow cucumber, courgette, squash and marrows, push them in vertically
to prevent rotting when you water them.

Fruit

e Plant your strawberries, you could try putting early varieties under a
cloche to get an earlier crop.

e If space is tight try strawberries in a hanging basket or wall planter.

e Plant out any raspberry canes, rhubarb crowns or other fruit bushes.

** Free sunflower seeds are available at the Husbands Bosworth pop up
shop in April so grab a pack and have a go **

Hannah Edge—Bosworth Bulbs

Bricoleur Handyman Services

Painting & Decorating, O0dd Jobs, Small Repairs,
VYour DIV Done, Garden Clearance + More

BQSWBOUITBS n@bosworthbulbs

www.bosworthbulbs.com

Bulbs & Seeds Delivered
to Your Door

Onion Sets | Seed Potatos
Vegetable Seed | Fruit Trees

Free Delivery to Welford e

TRIBE

Massage & Wellness

Get a MASSAGE for
the HEALTH of it!

The gift of health is PRICELESS! Qur
unique, proven TrikFlealth method
empowers us to reach optimal health
in three natural ways.

MASSABE - Pain Relief. Stress Buster.
Restore Joint Range & Body Mobility.
BEMER - Improve Blood Flow &
Circulation. Stimulate Healthy Muscles.
NUTRITION - 100% Natural. Highest
Quality. Certified Organic Supplements.

Tel: 07400 112510
Email: health@tribemassage.com
Website: www.tribemassage.com

Be Healthy. Be Happy! (2

BELL RINGING PRACTICE :

-2 yn

Ist. and 3rd. Monday

AN AN
4 s L”/ each month, 7.30pm. to
SSie= 9.00pm.

New ringers always welcome.

Mobile: 07779 831173 / Home: 01858 575758
email: bricoleur.handyman.services@gmail.com

Nigel Wilson
ALl Jobs Considered

Welford
Northamptonshire

Advertising in the Bugle

For all contacts regarding advertising in the
Bugle please contact Andrew Parsons
(Prospect House / 2 Northampton Rd) 571258
- or email the Welford email account:
Welfordbugle@outlook.com.




Chris Hubbard

PLASTERING
SERVICES

All Plastering Work Undertaken

Internal & External Work
Overboarding e Over Skimming
Coving e Drylining ¢ Re-plastering
Damp Proofing
Specialising In Insulated City

Conservatory Ceilings  Guilds
(Space Age Quilt Used) Qualified

For a Free Quotation Call Chris on
07731 488 159 - 01858 575039

No Job Too Large Or Small

[IBsagle

ACCA Qualified Chartered Accountants

Providing professional services covering a range of
areas
Book — keeping
Accounts
Payroll
Construction Industry Scheme
VAT
Limited Company Formations
Capital Gains Tax
Self-Assessment & Partnership Returns
Business consultancy & advisory

Telephone: 01858 571197
Email: info@beagleaccounting.co.uk
Website: www.beagleaccounting.co.uk
23a High Street, Welford, Northamptonshire,
NN6 6HT

..0'0., Happy

% Feet
@
Registered
Foot Care
Specialist

( @ Toe nail cut
" ® Corns
" ® Verrucas
//  e®lIngrown toe nails
~ @ Hard dry skin

/ ® Fungal nails

j Home appointments

e 07842 266575

www.happyfeetmidlands.com

Paul Wootton

It is with sadness that I report the passing of Paul
Wootton. He grew up in the Potteries and was a life -
long supporter of Stoke City. He spent most of his married
life in Welford with a short 2-year break in Germany the
family came back to Welford and lived on West End.

He enjoyed the company of many friends firstly at The
Shoulder of Mutton, then the Elizabethan, and over recent
years he was a regular at the Wharf. He helped anybody
whenever he could, and helped on the Sportsfield
committee, at Carnivals and helped with the junior football
particularly watching Matt and Harry play as they grew up.
The one thing everyone remembers about Paul is how he
always managed to be late for nearly everything, frustrating
for those that were waiting for him, but somehow, we loved
him for it. He went on several golfing and skiing trips with
his Welford friends and for the past 7 years had an
incredibly happy relationship with Tanya who lived in
Oakham.

Our sympathy goes to Matthew and Harry and family,
Welford has lost a good friend.

BUGLE NEWS

The Bugle is here to let everyone in Welford know what is going on
in the village and appears early in February, April, June, August,
October and December. Letters and articles for inclusion are always
welcome.

It saves paper and some time in putting the issues together if articles
are presented if possible as emails. They can be sent as attachments
in MS Word and can then be easily used.

However don’t worry if hand written paper is your preference, it is still
welcome. So, if you have an item which you would like published, if
possible email it to: welfordbugle@outlook.com

If you are unable to e-mail then you can find our postal addresses on
the front page.

Please ensure any articles are received by the copy date on the
cover. Thanks. Andrew Parsons

PW RURAL SERVICES

PADDOCK MAINTENANCE AND STABLE REPAIRS
- Paddock & Estate Maintenance

7+ Jon Smurthwaite Bookkeeping

$ & - Fence & Gate Repairs N - :
&> |¥= Providing flexible, friendly & professional bookkeeping and - Grass Cutting & Topping #
“7  accounting services to local people and businesses. - Chain Harrowing & Rolling g

Tel: 07887 585217 / 01858 575842
E-mail:  info@jonsbookkeeping.co.uk
Website: www.jonsbookkeeping.co.uk

Jonathan Smurthwaite FCA

43, The Leys, Welford, Northamptonshire, NN6 6HS Mobile: 07860 524642

- Stable & Field Shelter Repairs o

- Fertiliser & Grass Seed Spreading * ' -
- Overgrown Paddocks Cleared

Peter Wattam

Email: peterwattam6@gmail.com




For the attention of all you ladies!

How fortunate are we to be living in Welford,
surrounded by the beautiful Northamptonshire
countryside, during the long months of this
pandemic?

On my walks round the village, it has been such a pleasure to
have met several new faces, alongside "old friends’, and to
stop....albeit socially distanced!....for a chat or just to pass the
time of day.

When we return to normal, we mustn't loose this connection. To
this end....why not give WI a try?

During lockdown, our secretary Jane, has put together a weekly
newsletter with contributions from members, which has kept
everyone in touch. The committee have provided Afternoon Tea
goody bags and an Advent Jam Jar to amuse and challenge in
the days leading up to Christmas. Telephone calls have been
made to those not able to leave their homes and many other
small, but meaningful gestures made to keep spirits up. Lately
we have held our monthly meetings on zoom!

When we are able, our meetings in the Village Hall, (second
Thursday in the month starting at 7.30pm except for August),
provide a speaker or demonstration on a variety of topics, tea,
cake and friendship. We also arrange walks, skittles matches,
support charities, arrange outings and support those arranged at
County level.

Why not give us a try? For more details call our President
Denise Cattell 575494 or our Vice President Denise Bott 575746
for a chat.

No obligation to join! Attend one Thursday free of charge, as a
taster of just what is on offer from one of the societies in the
village. Denise Cattell

THANK YOU

As a Husbands Bosworth resident (so sorry
you lovely Welford people!), I didn't know
about the Welford Volunteers until one of
you walked into the village shop and gave
me a bag saying that I had been nominated
by a local resident! I received a lovely bag
full of Christmas goodies, some of which
were home made.

I was humbled by such an unexpected
gesture and want to say THANK YOU.

May I take this opportunity to thank you all
for your support, kindness and generosity
over the last 12 months, which have been
trying for all of us to say the least. I have
got to know a lot of you and it has been / is
a pleasure serving you all in the shop / P.O.
and helping some of you with your
shopping.

Here for you all—Evelyne
(from Springfields shop)

Just wanted to thank the villagers, who
over the years have always been prepared
to pick up litter they come across when out
and about in the village, and especially for
sweeping up broken glass. It's great to think
a 'reduced litter zone' is spreading out from
Welford, thanks S.B., Nick and Theresa,
and the people clearing up the spinney.

Mel Ainsworth

Patrick's 1000 mile virtual bike ride challenge

Thank you very much to all the very kind people of Welford for their support and contribution either via my just

giving page or the cash and cheques posted through my door.

You know who you are so thank you all for helping me exceed my target total and raising nearly £700.00 for

Action for Pulmonary Fibrosis
What a great Village to live in.

Patrick Tierney
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SimplyBePilates

Looking after yourself

Classes are still running
via Zoom
Beginner & Intermediate
slots now available due to
extra classes

THANK YOU

Thank you to the wonderful crew who have taken it upon
themselves to clear the path out of the village towards the A14.
Over recent years this has become ever more overgrown and
regularly floods. The work you have done to reclaim the path
leaves it looking so much neater. As a regular runner along there I
want to extend a warm thank you to all involved.

Andrew Parsons

Private Sessions also available
GP Referral/Cancer
Rehabilitation/Osteoporosis
General Pilates
(Qualifications held for all)

For more information:
Contact Anne on 07738119606
anne@simplybepilates.co.uk
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THANK YOU FROM ALL THE MUMS!

It was such a lovely surprise to have a knock on the door the day
before Mothering Sunday and to receive a bag of treats: daffodils
(reminiscent of the bunches given out at the traditional Mothering
Sunday service), face mask, prosecco and bath bomb. These were
given to all the mums of primary aged children in the village to
recognise the support we’d given our children through the period
of home schooling. It was such a lovely gesture and we all really
appreciate it! Thank you! (And thanks to the dads for doing their

Lucy Parsons
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The New Guaranteed
Mortgage Scheme

The Government hopes that by offering a
plan to guarantee mortgages, lenders will
be willing to reintroduce low-deposit
lending. Many stopped offering high loan
-to-value (LTV) deals during the pandemic, amid fears
over how Covid-19 could impact the economy.

Lenders view 95% mortgages as higher risk, since they’re
at the mercy of falling house prices, with borrowers
potentially ending up in owing more than their home is
worth.

The idea behind the new 95% home loans is that they will
provide a real boost for many would-be homebuyers who
are unable to raise 10%.

Some key questions and answers.
How much deposit will I need?

Instead of needing a 10% deposit — and having to save
£20,000 to buy a £200,000 home — you will now only
need a 5% deposit. This means only having to amass
£10,000 to buy that same £200,000 property.

What's the borrowing limit?
Loans will be available for properties costing up to
£600,000.

When does the scheme begin and end?

The Guaranteed Mortgage Scheme is due to launch in
April 2021 - and will run until December 31, 2022.

Why is it being introduced now?

The hope is that this scheme — alongside the stamp duty
holiday extension — will offer a welcome boost for first-
time buyers and those with smaller deposits, and
therefore help the market as a whole.

Which banks are taking part?

So far, Lloyds, Santander, NatWest, HSBC and
Barclays have all said they are looking to offer 95%
mortgages once the scheme begins.

What sort of interest rates can borrowers expect?

As yet, no details of actual rates have been revealed, but
generally speaking, rates on low-deposit mortgages tend
to be higher than those on mortgages requiring a bigger
deposit.

Does the scheme only apply to first-time buyers?
No. Current homeowners can make use of it too.

Mark Baldwin

Painter & Decorator

Adam Farmer )})\

Local Qualified Professional
Reliable and trustworthy
Reasonable rates
Quality materials

For free gquotation: Call or e-mail
Adam on 07938739205

adamfarmer86@live.com

{
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The Wharf fan

TEL: 01858 575075
Welford, Northants. NN6 6]Q

OPENING TIMES BAR.

From Monday 12t April - GARDEN
TUES - THURS 12 - 8pm
FRI-SAT 12 - 10pm
SUN 12 - 8pm
Tuesday - 18% May - INSIDE & GARDEN

(CLOSED Mondays
except 12 April)

food service will be the same as our
takeaway service times.
Takeaways will not be affected

All pending government guidelines
Many thanks for your continued support.

F & W Plumbing & Heating Services Ltd

North Kilworth, Lutterworth, LE17 6HX
Bespoke Bathroom & Kitchen Design & Installation.

Over 30 years experience in Designing and Installing Contemporary to Traditional
Kitchens and Bathrooms.

Plumbing | Joinery | Plastering | Electrical | Decoration | Floor & Wall Tiling
Gas Safe Reg. No 75883 | Hot & Cold Water System Upgrades | Boiler System Upgrades
Call Jason for Free Quotations | Ideas & Inspiration on 07866 741261.
Email: jayspanner@btinternet.com

Professional | Committed | Competitive | All Work Guaranteed

_|]R BESPOKE

PROPERTY RENOVATIONS

hesitate to contact us either by phone or via our
website.

Tel: 07866 741261 (Jason Wright)

www jlrbespokeproperties.com

are an experienced and trusted Project
Management and Constructionteam
based in North Kilworth.
Leicestershire.

JLR Bespoke Property Renovations If you have a project or idea in mind. please don't




School News from WSSES...

We 're back...again! It has been wonderful to welcome all of our children back into
school for the last three weeks of this term and already it seems as though we have never
been away.

Library Refurbishment
The School Association and all of us at school
would like to extend a massive thank you to all
parents, carers and friends of WSSES for raising
over £1000 to support our refurbishment of the
school library through the JustGiving page set up
following our recent quiz night. We were really
touched by the donations from members of the
community not necessarily directly involved with
school, including the team at The Wharf Inn, who
donated £145 in honour of World Book Day.
Along with the generous donation from the
Welford Education Trust last month, we are now
in a position to get started on the further _
improvements that we would like to make to the Lots of lovely new books!
library, and we have ordered the first new batch

of wonderful non-fiction books to support our topic next term of ‘The Earth and Beyond’.
If you would like to make a donation, the JustGiving page is:
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/wssesassociation21

Easter Thoughts
As we reach the end of a second spring term without our usual celebrations, we have still been trying hard in
school to incorporate the Easter story and thoughts about Lent and Holy Week into our time together, through
Collective Worship and RE lessons. Earlier this term, some of our keyworker provision children were involved in
creating part of a prayer trail, which will be travelling between our group of churches between now and Easter.

o Wagtails have learnt the Easter story and sequenced it, and looked at why Christians put a cross in their
garden at Easter.
o Woodpeckers have been learning about the story of Easter and why it is so important to Christians,

discussing why Hot Cross buns have a cross on them, to symbolise Jesus on the cross and can be eaten on
Good Friday (they tasted theirs slightly early!)

o Robins have been learning about why Christians call the day Jesus died Good Friday. They have explored
the events of Holy Week including _
Palm Sunday, Good Friday and |
Easter Sunday and written diary g
entries from the point of view of
Mary.

o Kestrels have been trying to
answer the question ‘Was Jesus
the Messiah?’, looking at the
prophesies made in the Old
Testament and comparing them to
the story of Jesus’ life and death,
particularly focusing on Palm §

.

Sunday when Jesus rode into

Tasting Hot Cross Buns in Woodpeckers Class
Jerusalem on a donkey.
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WELFORD RAINFALL IN MILLIMETRES
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2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017 2018 2019 2021
JAN 415 465 580 1190 595 810 590 680 260 515 1175
FEB 540/ 235 420 740 410 430 595 290 31.0 121.0 470
MAR 75 270 620 435 270 785 540 1665 555 355 460
APR 55| 1550 225 310 255 500 105 650 150  35.0
MAY 315 555 755 109.0 540 450 800 850  46.5]  10.0]
JUN 590 1355 415 690 260 775 520 1.0] 1485  66.0
JUL 410  99.0 920 310 815 190 71.0| 145 1250  63.0
AUG 530 945 510/ 955 530 560 785 525  79.0 140.0
SEP 200 515 26.0 8.0/ 505 450 790 360 89.0 285
OCT 355 720 113.0 73. 60.0 350 21.5] 460 153.0 153.0
NOV 1275 395 8.0 650 795 440 405 1320 62.0
DEC 645 1355 515 540 750 240| 1005 675 1000 139.0

TOT ™ 449.071,023.07 674.5" 789.0" 618.0

I:I Minimum for a particular month

633.5° 709.5" 671.571,000.5" 904.5" 210.5

Maximum for a particular month

FLAGS

APRIL 2021

21st Queens Birthday
23rd St Georges
MAY 2021

13th Ascension Day
24th Whitsun 7 days

WELFORD ON THE WEB

You can read The Bugle on the
Welford Web Site, as well as all
sorts of interesting things about
the village, by clicking onto : -
www.welfordvillage.org.uk
And twitter on @WelfordVillage

¢
HANNAH

—— BEAUTY THERAPY—

COLLINS

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY

T:07736 939993
hcheautytherapy.co.uk

<

A Unique One-to-One
Personal Beauty Experience

42 High Street - Welford

VVwvvewv i YVvyyywwev?

Bliss & Beauty specialise in skin treatments, but we offer all your usual beauty
treatments in our quiet, peaceful barn. With free parking outside the door, and
excellent safety measures in place, we maintain a safe environment without
compromising on your experience. Head over to our website where you can see some
of the measures we've implemented, as well as some of our excellent reviews.

"Like" us on Facebook to keep up to date with our latest news and offers.

WSSES Thanks!

You may remember from the December issue that WSSES School
Association is on a mission to transform the school library, in line
with the school council’s wishes. Following the fantastic space
themed mural that former parent, Ali Conway, and her daughter,
Erin, created in October, the School Association set about thinking of
creative, pandemic-friendly ways to raise money. First of all there
was the Christmas hamper raffle, which started off the fundraising
nicely, and then there was a free family quiz in February, designed to
coincide with the launch of our Just Giving page. We set the rather
ambitious target of £1,000 and were incredibly surprised when,
within only a few days of the link going live, we were already half-
way to our target! We have been utterly overwhelmed by the
generosity of the wonderful people in this village and never imagined
that we’d be able to raise so much money without any actual
fundraising events. We have now surpassed our target of £1,000 and
are in a position to start purchasing new furniture, accessories and,
most importantly, reading material for the library. Keep an eye out
for photographs of the transformation in future issues of the Bugle!
If you would still like to contribute to the appeal, this is the address:
www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/wssesassociation21

Many thanks,

WSSES School Association




WELFORD W.I.

FEBRUARY MEETING MARCH MEETING

The first virtual meeting of Welford W] President Denise Cattell welcomed 19 members to
was held, via Zoom, Thursday 11 the March meeting of Welford WI. Once again,
February,at the normal meeting time of because of restrictions, the meeting was held via

7.30 pm. Denise Cattell presided and 20 Zoom. Members were invited to take part in the nationwide

members joined in from the comfort of
their homes. Denise brought all up to date
with events over the past 11 months since
last a meeting was held. She and Jane
Cottrell, Secretary, were warmly thanked
for all their hard work keeping members

Elizabeth Bell Challenge that involves making a record of events
during the 2021 calendar year. Information was given regarding
subscriptions, due 1 April. Various County events were
highlighted, including a ‘drop-in’ coffee morning to be held via
Zoom. Members will be invited to again make cakes for the
Cynthia Spencer Hospice.

This month there was a speaker, Sam Passi. He gave a lot of

informed ar]d engaged during that time. important information and advice on the need for making a will,
Christine O'Reilly gave a short ~ especially in the event of a second marriage, and of also
demonstration on making a simple Danish  arranging the relevant Power of Attorney. He also strongly
heart using paper and scissors, with advised on checking that the details still apply on any existing
members, with various success, following  Power of Attorney, particularly if it had been set up prior to

her lead. Another virtual meeting is October 2007. The speaker next month will be Patricia Heed.
planned for 11 March when we will be Her talk is entitled ‘Social History of Fashion Women Arise’ (the
joined by Sam Passi who will give his talk emancipation of the modern woman). AT

entitled “Tax, Care and the New Guy”. AT

Gary Matthews

W Traditional Mole Catcher,
INCH Farm / Domestic.
e

it .

Certificated
Moles/Rodents/Rabbits/Wasps.

Welford
01858575552
07787348951

JANET FRANCIS-FLORES Bsc (Hons)
Podiatrist/Chiropodist, HCPC Registered.

Home visiting service available.
26 years NHS experience.
Tel: 07792 408205 for appointments.
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...has a new email address...
apieceoflovequilting@hotmail.com

If you have tried to contact me via the old
address and ] haven't replied, please forgive me
and try this new one!

Visit us on Facebook @apieceoflovequilting for
more details

Stefan and Raymund the Handymen

Quality Woodwork, Plastering, Decorating, Tiling,
Brickwork, Fencing, Patios, Decking, Guttering,
Flat-pack assembly, General repairs and more...

Not sure it’s a job for the Handymen? Just pick up

the phone, and ask!

01858 881775

StefantheHandyman@outlook.com
RaymundtheHandyman@outlook.com
Find them on Facebook: @StefantheHandyman @RaymundtheHandyman

SUPPORT ME PLEASE!

| work as a surgeon caring for people with a
variety of cancers of the head and neck.

The last year has been difficult for our patients
to access the support of such charities as the
wonderful MACMILLAN CANCER SUPPORT,
which provides invaluable help and assistance,
and for the charities suffering from the financial
toll of the pandemic.

So, | am taking part in The Mighty Hike, a 1/2
marathon trek around Ullswater Lake in the
Lake District on 19th June 2021, as my way to
say thank you to Macmillan for all the amazing
work they do.

All donations, as little (or a lot!) will be very
appreciated by me and all the people who will
benefit.

Please visit my just giving page:
www.justgiving.com/jane-k-lawton or drop off
your donations at 27 High Street Welford

Jane Lawton




The Welford Youth and Community
Centre is available to hire. Located
on Welford Park it is a perfect
venue for groups to hire and for any
type of family gathering. Recent
bookings have included Birthday
parties, Wedding receptions, Dance practices and
Presentation evenings.

The comprehensive facilities include a modern
kitchen with a cooker and dishwasher, toilets
including a disabled toilet, baby changing facilities
and a separate meeting room. All of this at a very
reasonable hourly rate.

Presently available:

Daytimes — Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday
afternoons and Weekends

Evenings — Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and
Saturday.

For booking enquiries phone Ant on 01858 575678
or welfordycc@outlook.com

gardeningservices

tree surgery - garden maintenance - fencing

Greg Palmer

m 07814 401 244

t 01858 571 093

e gregpalmer21@hotmail.co.uk
ws www.gpgardeningservices.co.uk

Piano / Guitar / Bass lessons

Many genres offered by composer in Welford.

30 years teaching experience.

Min. 1x lesson per week.

Lesson: Thur (7PM - 10PM) / Sat (9AM - 12PM)
Course week durations - 13 (min.) /26* /39* / 47*

* = discounts offered- more weeks taken - course
payment in advance

Contact Phill at 07739-470-469
or welfordmusiclessons @icloud.com

Professional hair styling in your own home

®

hair by
ulie
@ framesi 5

Call Julie Bentham on:

Tel: 01858 575675
Mobile: 07891 426055

Open in # }\3 First
school J’\d o~ session
holidays }\/H:@l., free!
L 4 =

WELFORD BABES AND TOTS

Stay and play with your little one, meet other
parents and carers, refreshments provided for you
and your children, lots of fantastic toys.
Expectant mums and newborns welcome!

Fridays, 9.30am — 11.00am
Welford Youth and Community Centre
£2.00 first child, 50p additional children,
free for pre-crawlers and adults

£) Welford Babes and Tots
Contact: Lucy on 07891287626
or Claire on 07837852364

or Helen on 07585669897
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Seasoned Hardwood
& Kiln Dried Firewood,
Coal & Kindling.

Sourced from Local Sustainable Woodlands
FREE, Fast, Friendly & Reliable Delivery Service

Carried and stacked in a location of your choice.
Contact: Mark 07813 103995

Email: whmestate@btinternet.com
or website: www.whmestate.com

New salon open in Brixworth

Claire Vasper \Q

Formerly of Wharf Barns Hair

07949 404519

clairevasperhair@gmail.com



Junior Cricket update 2021 Season

For all UK cricket clubs, the 2020 season was marked by
the arrival of the Covid19 Pandemic and the cancellation
of most of the early/mid season activity. By the time
clearance was given for outdoor group recreational
cricket to re-start in mid July, most Junior interest had
been lost and summer holidays had arrived. As a result,
no group junior cricket was played last year out of either
Welford or Yelvertoft (although adult led back-garden
sessions were provided online). Whilst the Pandemic still
remains with us, we are however more hopeful (at the
time of writing) of being able to re-start some junior
cricket this season. This will be part of a continued joint
junior initiative between Welford and Yelvertoft Cricket
Clubs. Current Plans look like this:-

National ECB “Allstars” Programme (Ages S to 8 +
9/10 Yr old ‘Softball’ Players)

Due to re-commence on Saturday May 22™ at Yelvertoft
Playing Fields 9.15 am to 10.15 am. 8 week Programme,
cost £40.00 (fully re-fundable)which includes free back-
pack with bat, ball, personalised T-Shirt, cap and other
items . Returning participants receive slightly different
items. Full details, including how to sign up can be
found on the ECB (English Cricket Board) ‘Allstars
Cricket’ Website, under Yelvertoft CC.

U11’s “Intermediate Ball” and U13’s “Hardball”
Practice/Friendly Matches

Due to re-commence on Saturday May 15™ or 22™ at
Yelvertoft Playing Fields, 9.30 am to 10.45am, cost
£2.00 per session on a ‘Pay as you Play’ basis with Club
Kit provided. Please register interest in attending with
Bennettrobinb@aol.com first.

There are no WCC/YCC RDCL League Teams entered
this year, but we will aim to play some age specific
friendly matches, if there are sufficient players interested.

U15’s to U18’s Hardball Players. Friendly matches
Welford CC Sunday Social Team

Activity TBC dependent on the level of interest, with
practices using the new cricket facilities at Welford
Sportsfield. Please register interest with
Bennettrobinb@aol.com first.

All activity will take place in line with Government/ECB
Covid 19 guidelines and best practice and is inevitably
therefore subject to change/cancellation at short notice.
All sessions are open to boys & girls. Anyone interested
in being involved with supervising/coaching junior
cricket on a regular basis will need up to date Cricket
specific DBS Clearance and attendance on relevant ECB
course(s). For more info on any of the above, contact
Robin Bennett on 07774 839299 or
Bennettrobinb@aol.com.

Cricket Fingers crossed for a 2021 Season!

Welford Pre-school

Well, what a very different year we have had!
It’s hard to believe that we had to close a year
ago for the first lockdown. We reopened 11
weeks later in June, and welcomed back a
lovely small group of children and finished the summer term
off with lots of fun and learning. During this time we were
trying to maintain social distancing from each other and the
children in order to try and keep all our families safe. It was
a relief to reach the summer holidays knowing we were all
ok.

Welford \
Pre-school

We opened again at the beginning of September to start the
autumn term. This time all the school children were finally
back in and we could offer our breakfast and after school
clubs once again, in addition to all our preschoolers being
back. As we needed to keep these ‘bubbles’ separate, this
meant a shortened preschool day in order to allow for
cleaning between the different sessions. Lots of
quarantining, rotating and cleaning of equipment and
sanitising all areas.

January brought another lockdown, but all early years
settings were able to stay open as usual. We didn’t offer our
breakfast and after school clubs then as the school was
closed to most children. We were all very happy to be back,
although a little confused as to why we were the only sector
to be open as usual and with no social distancing, and where
the guidance said it wasn’t appropriate to wear protective
equipment. Unfortunately the sector wasn’t given the lateral
flow tests that were being given to all schools, but were
given the option to travel twice a week to mass testing sites
to be tested, if we wished. Over the months quite a few
children and staff have had to go and get the PCR tests as
they’ve had various symptoms, but all negative.

Finally, we received delivery of lateral flow tests to be
started on March 22nd! So far, all negative!

We’ve had a great spring term, continuing to follow the
children’s interests, supporting their developmental progress,
and having meetings with parents in the street or over the
phone. We have welcomed some new children to our
preschool family and have had the settling in visits at the
weekends as we can’t have visitors in the sessions. The
children have been extremely resilient throughout all of this.
Their parents can no longer come into the preschool, so we
collect the children at the school gate. They all come through
the gate smiling, and even if there are occasionally one or
two reluctant ones, it doesn’t take very long for them to
cheer up and enjoy their day.

We have definitely had to change a lot in the way we have
worked over the last year, and have had to put a few things
on hold, and change the way we do things, but we are still
there every day for the children and their families, doing
what we can to support them. We have a fabulous pre-school
team and a very supportive committee, and we are looking
forward to a lot of pre-school fun when the summer term
starts on April 12th.

Happy Easter to you all, from all the staff and committee of
Welford Pre-school x

Ladies Rounders

Do you know that Welford has a Ladies Rounders Club? Details of practise sessions will be put on This is Welford
and Welford is Kind when covid rules allow. If you are interested in playing or just coming along for a practise
and are 13 years or older then please email ilex65@aol.com to register your interest.
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WHAT'S ON IN WELFORD

(All currently subject to the situation relating to the Corona virus)

MONDAYS MONDAY - FRIDAY

Yoga for All 10.00-11.30am VH(MH)  Welford Pre-school 9.15 - 2.45pm PSM
Bell-Ringing 1% and 3" week 7.30pm CH Breakfast club 7.45am - School start PSM
Rainbows 5-7 years 5.15 - 6.00pm WYCC  After School Club. End of School - 6.00pm PSM
Brownies 7-10 years 6.15 - 7.30pm WYCC

Guides 10-14 years 7.30 - 9.00pm WYCC SATURDAYS

Table Tennis 7.00-9.00pm VH(MH) Football —reception & Yr 1 9.30-11.00am WSF

VH(BR) Cricket National ECB “Allstars” Programme

ISE Group (Stitch & Expression) (Ages 5 to 8 + 9/10 Yr old ‘Softball’ Players)

10.00-4.00 2nd in Month Starting 22nd May 9.15-10.15 (8 week course) YPF

Welford in Harmony 7.00—9.00pm WSF Cricket U11’s “Intermediate Ball” and U13’s

Hockey training Juniors up to year 8 and “Hardball” Practice/Friendly Matches.

U16 beginners 6.30-7.30pm NKA Starting 15th/22nd May 9.30-10.45 YPF

Hockey training Yr 9 and older plus Adults SUNDAYS

7.30-8.30pm NKA Hockey Training: Juniors up to Yr 6 10-11am NSC
Explorer Scouts 14-18 yrs 7.00-8.30pm WYCC

TUESDAYS Starting 18th Apiril

Doctor's Surgery 9.00-11.30am VH(BR) EVENTS

Pilates 9.30-10.30am (zoom during Covid) wycc —

Pilates 7.00-8.00pm (zoom during Covid) WYCC  April

GN Coffee Morning 1st week VH(MH) 16th and 18th Restart of Scouts—all ages WYCC

Short Mat Bowls 7.00-8.30pm VH(MH)

Bridge 7.30-10.00pm (1st and 3rd weeks) VH(BR) %]Yd Spring Street Market

23rd Big Breakfast and Walk for Charlie WYCC
WEDNESDAYS
Welford Watercolourists 9.00am-12.00 VH(BR) July
Ladies Fellowship 1% and 3" week 2.30pm CSR 10th Church Fete The Manor
Welcome Club 2™ week 2.00-4.00pm VH(BR)
Yoga for All 7.30-9.00pm VH(MH)
Gardening Club 2nd week 7.00-9.45pm VH(BR) VENUES:
Football — Welford Vets 7:30-8:30pm WSF CH Church
THURSDAYS CSR Chapel School Room
) PSM Pre-School Mobile
Doctor's Surgery 9.00-11.30am VH(BR) SCH Welford School
Dancing for Fun 9.45-11.30am _ VHIMH)  yHBR)  Village Hall Billiard Room
Pilates 600—700pm (Zoom durlng COVId) WYCC VH(MH) Vlllage Hall Main Hall
Parish Council 4" week 7.30pm VHBR) WSF  Welford Sports Field
Women's Institute 2nd week 7.30-10.00pm VH(MH) WYCC  Welford Youth and Community Centre
PP Pocket Park
LUT Lutterworth College
FRIDAYS MH3G  Market Harborough 3G
Babes and Tots 9.30-11.00am wycc GUIL  Guilsborough School Hall
Beaver Scouts 6-8 years 5.00-5.45pm WYCC ILSC ta}[’;’renci hsgerlllff School
Cub Scouts 6.00-7.15 WYCC utterworth Loflege
Lb Scouts pm NKA  North Kilworth All weather
Scouts 7.30-8.45pm WYCC NSC Naseby Sports Court
Beavers/Cubs/Scouts starting 16th April WTC  Welford Tennis Club
Dancing for Fun 7.00-8.30pm VH(MH)  YPF  Yelvertoft Playing Fields

For further information or to have your dates listed please contact Geoff Newman on Tel 575335
Keep up to date with events or advertise on www.welfordvillage.co.uk or follow @Welfordvillage on twitter



